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Barneve ld Lutheran June 2022 

Mission: We are called to be Christ’s Light...in all things we are committed to seeking & following 

God’s will and not our own.  Believe It!  Live It! Come to it!  

 

 

Class of 2022 
Your BLC Faith Family would like to say, 

 “Way to Go!” & “Congratulations!” 

                  Colin Bergmann 

                  Cameron Bonin 

                  Justin Errthum 

                  Emma Gordon 

                  Greyson Markhardt 

God Bless you and Keep you as you enter into this new chapter of life! 

Grow your faith through Vacation Bible School 
        Our friends at Evangelical Lutheran Church in Mt. Horeb invite kids ages 3-5 as well as  

1st-5th graders to join their VBS/Day Camp, led by Sugar Creek Camp staff from June 13-16.  

Be on the lookout! 
 

Head’s up that starting June 12th, there will be a slight change in how we distribute Holy Communion. Instead of dipping 

(intinction) the wafer into the wine, you will be offered a small individual cup of wine or grape juice.  When finished, just place 

the cup in the empty tray.  Just another way we are trying to keep our worship service as safe and healthy as possible. 

 

 
 
 
 
What: 
     First Communion Workshop 
 

Who: 
     Anyone!  

     But especially youth grades  

                  1st-3rd 
 

When: 
      Saturday, June 25th 

                 from 

       10:00 a.m.– 1:00 p.m. 

                 at the  

                  BLC 
 

Why: 
      To learn about God’s gift 

         of grace that is especially,  

                 “For You!” 
 

Kids and parents are invited to  

come spend a few hours at 

church learning about the gift of 

holy communion. We will have 

some fun learning games, make 

our own chalices and bake real 

communion bread! Pizza will be 

served for a light lunch so please 

RSVP to the church by June 

13th.  Contact Pr. Rhia with any  

questions.  
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Happy June dear friends in Christ!  How is it June??? 

My first official letter to you and I have to say I am just 

a bit excited:)  

May was a busy and crazy and “covidy” kind of month, 

but it is over! And I, for one, am glad we are entering 

into June.  

As I was driving to church this morn-

ing, I came upon this sign right here.  

“Road Closed. Detour” What?!   

One thing you will soon learn about 

me is that I am directionally challenged.  If it weren’t 

for GPS, I might never be seen again.  At any rate, my 

normal route from Hollandale to Barneveld was not 

going to be happening today.  I was a bit panicked.  

GPD adapted and began guiding me a new and differ-

ent direction.  I am happy to say I made it to church 

safe and sound:) 
  

Changes can be really hard.  Especially when they 

come out of the blue and surprise us.  But even the 

changes we have known about for a long time can 

cause us to struggle or feel anxious.  Detours happen  

along our path of life.  Rarely does everything go as 

planned.  Sometimes, the new path can cause us to be 

so panicked that we get stuck and have to pull over.   

Other times, the new path seems so daunting that we 

just turn around and go back where we came from.  

And sometimes, especially when we have others sup-

porting us, we put on our big pants 

and brave our way through new 

territory.   

No matter who you are or where 

you live, this time of year can bring 

about lots of changes, transitions 

and detours.  Students are graduating.  Fields are being 

tilled and planted.  Road work everywhere! Summer 

time brings a different rhythm to life and here at BLC, 

we are no different.  

Whatever situation you find yourself in, know that 

you, my friend, are not alone.  And although there 

aren’t easy answers, answers come a lot easier when 

we work together. I am honored and thrilled to be 

your new pastor!  And together we’re going to build a 

new future for Barneveld Lutheran Church.  We can-

not limit our dreams to just recreate what once was, 

but allow the Holy Spirit to lead us to new and differ-

ent places.  It might be a little scary.  It might be a little 

bumpy.  But it also might be a whole lot of wonderful! 

Starting June 12th, we are going 

to begin a three-week sermon 

series entitled, “Detours: 

Changes in our Path. Chang-

es in our Mind. Changes in our Heart.”  We will 

look at some ways that God’s people had to change 

their paths, their minds and hearts.  Times when God 

threw the plan out the window and charted a com-

pletely different course. Please join me as we walk 

through scripture stories and these themes.  It won’t 

be the same if you aren’t there!  

We all are one in mission; we all are one in call, our varied 

gifts united by Christ the Lord of all.  A simple great com-

mission compels us from above to plan and work together 

that all may know Christ’s love.  

(Evangelical Lutheran Worship # 576) 

Together in Christ! 

Pr. Rhia 

 

 

Of Note in June 

 

• Pr Rhia will be on vacation June 1-7 attending 

her niece's wedding in Florida 

• Sermon Series, "Detours" begins Sunday, June 

12th 

• Watch the BLC Facebook page for ways to 

share some of your "detours" 

• First Communion Workshop, Saturday, June 

25th 10:00 am-1:00 pm 

• Celebration of those completing First Com-

munion Workshop, Sunday June 26th, 9:00 am 

worship 
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                                        Confirmation Class of 2022  

                                                     May 1, 2022 

(l-r): Pastor Erich Hartenberger, Cooper Shipman, Lauren Reese, Aleea Norton,  

               Kyra Danz, Isabel Pohlman, Abigail Sturdevant, Noah Doescher 

 

15th Annual Spring Art Tour  

                      is 

         June 3rd - 5th, 2022    

             10 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

    

Detailed Maps available online: 

        SpringArtTour.com 

 

          See what Tom Laudin and the other artist have created. 

                                          Volunteers are needed to mow and trim the BLC lawn each week.   

       BLC owns a riding lawn mower and weed trimmer that can be  

             used.  We ask that the lawn be mowed close to the  

                  weekend so it looks nice for the upcoming Sunday.   

              You can mow at your convenience.   

               If interested, please contact David Baumgarten  

                    at (608) 341-9244 for the month of  June. 

                                                                 

  Lets get Walking…. 

      Meet in the church parking lot on  

            Wednesdays at 8:00 a.m.  

 

 Walk each Wednesday throughout the  

         Summer (weather permitting). 

 

    Any questions, contact Henri Parks. 

Otis and Terry Nelson 

Dennis and Peggy Bilse 

Karl and Jacob Sandry 

for  

mowing the lawn  

and  

trimming the grass 

at the BLC 

during the month of May. 
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FREE  

Blood Pressure Checks are offered after 

worship on the 2nd Sunday of each month 

courtesy of the Health Ministry Team.   

June 12th, 2022 

Get your B/P checked 

Recipe of the Month from Ronda Bowe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Health tip 

 

From Ronda Bowe Health Ministry Liaison 

 

Avoid Tick Bites 

Tuck shirt into pants and pants into socks to cover 

gaps in your clothing where ticks can get in. Wear light

-colored clothing to be able to see ticks more easily. 

Check the entire body for ticks; promptly remove at-

tached ticks without squeezing them. 

* Insect repellent is effective. Try permethrin-based 

clothing or mosquito repellent with at least 30% deet; 

works best when spraying the bottom of your pants 

and your shoes. 

Broccoli Salad 

1 pkg. Broccoli slaw 

1 cup Slivered almonds 

1 cup Sunflower seeds 

2 pkgs. of Beef Ramen Noodles broken into  

       small clumps (reserve seasoning packet) 

 

In a separate bowl, whisk together: 
3/4 cup oil 

1/2 cup sugar 

1/3 cup apple cider vinegar 

2 packets of seasoning from the Beef Ramen Noodles 

 

Drizzle over broccoli slaw mixture and toss well. Chill in the refrigerator for one hour before 

serving to allow flavors to meld and noodles to soften. I prefer this salad best when served the 

same day that it is made as the noodles are still somewhat crunchy, but it does taste good the 

next day with softer noodles too. 



 5 

 

Food Pantry Needs Staffing Volunteers  

The Food Pantry needs volunteers to staff it each Wednesday morning 

and afternoon.  Hours to staff are: 

                           1st Shift:       9:15 a.m.  - 12:00 p.m 

                           2nd Shift:      1:00 a.m.  - 3:30 p.m. 
 
 

You can take the a.m. or p.m. shift or both.   
 
Bring a book to read, write letters or you are welcome to bring a laptop 

and do computer work in between clients. You can log in on our guest 

Wi-Fi. If enough people sign up perhaps, we can get a schedule set up 

where each person only has to staff the pantry once every few weeks.  

 

The pantry is a mission outreach of Barnveld Lutheran.  Your participa-

tion is needed.  Also feel free to invite others from the community to 

volunteer. 
 

June 2022 

 

        June 1     9:15 a.m.—12:00 p.m.     Sharon Thousand 

                         1:00 p.m.—3:30 p.m.       Nancy Bilse 
 
        June 8        9:15 a.m.—12:00 p.m.     Barneveld U.C.C. 

                         1:00 p.m.—3:30 p.m.       Barneveld U.C.C. 
 
        June 15      9:15 a.m.—12:00 p.m.      Becky Stauffer 

                         1:00 p.m.—3:30 p.m.       Nancy Bilse 

 

        June 22      9:15 a.m.—12:00 p.m.     Nancy Bilse 

                         1:00 p.m.—3:30 p.m.       Earlene Laudin 

 

        June 29      9:15 a.m.—12:00 p.m.      Lana Dyreson 

                         1:00 p.m.—3:30 p.m.       Peggy Jones 

 

                 Emerge: Synod Youth Retreat 

                         (For youth going into Grades 8-12) 
 

                                    July 29-31, 2022 

                                                   at 

       Bethel Horizons Camp and Retreat Center in Dodgeville, WI 
 

                    Guest Speaker: Pastor Jenny Sung 
 

Retreat will include worship, campfire gatherings, hands on service projects, large and small group games, adventure  

                                            course, food, fellowship, and much more. 
 

Cost (includes overnight, meals & housing, fun):  $275 per student/$150 per adult—Retreat Center Housing 

                                                                       $225 per student/$100 per adult—Camping  
 

*Scholarships are available!  Please contact Marie (mariel@scsw-elca.org) for more information.  Registration deadline 

closes on June 10. 
 

Register your group online, using form at www.scsw-elca.org/emerge. You may pay online through synod website. Please 

choose “Emerge: Synod Youth Retreat” from drop-down box. You may also pay via check, made out to SCSW with 

“Emerge” in the memo line. Mail checks to: South-Central Synod of Wisconsin, 6401 Odana Rd., Ste 20, Madison,WI 53719. 

Relax and Enjoy  

an evening with 

FOR KING + COUNTRY 

in 

Dubuque, IA 

on  

July 15, 2022 

at  

Five Flags Center 

ticketmaster.com 

Visit: TAYLORMADECONCERTS.COM 

FACEBOOK.COM/TAYLORMADE CONCERTS 

TWITTER.COM/TAYLORMADECONCERTS 

INSTAGRAM.COM/TAYLORMADECONCERTS 
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All are invited to join us for  

GAME DAY     

Friday,  June 17th, 2022  

9:30 a.m. —12:00 p.m. 

at Barneveld Lutheran Church 

Come enjoy playing dominos or cards.  

 

Please bring a dish to share for the  

potluck lunch. 

 

 June 5 

 

June 12 June 19 June 26 

Usher Sharon  

Thousand 

and 

Nancy  

Bilse 

 

Dennis  

and 

Peggy  

Bilse 

Leland 

Pollock 

Mike  

and 

Bette  

Vivian 

Accompanist Karen 

Erickson 

Linda  

Seeley 

Linda 

Seeley 

Linda 

Seeley 

Assisting 

Minister 

 

Peg  

Jones 

Jeff  

Ziegler 

Becky  

Stauffer 

Julie 

Reese 

Reader  Julie  

Reese 

David  

Baumgarten 

Earlene 

Laudin 

Becky  

Stauffer 

Altar Guild  Judy Anderson and Peggy Bilse 

June  Worship Volunteers 

Volunteers are always NEEDED - call the church office to sign up  

608-924-8621 

Judy Johnson and Pauline Dimpfl 

for  

the  

delicious lunch  

that you provided on  

Game Day  

Friday, May 20, 2022 
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Barneveld Lutheran Church  

June 2022 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  

  

    

 

1 

Food Pantry 

9:30—3:30 

2 3 

Bethel Horizons 

Bike A Thon 

 

 

   Pastor’s Day  

        Off 

   Office Closed 

 

 

4 

Bethel Horizons 

Bike A  Thon 

 

5 

9:00 a.m. 

Worship Service 

 

In person Recital  

with Linda  Seeley’s 

students from: 

1:00 pm—2:00 pm 

           and  

3:00 pm—4:00 pm 

6 

 

 

7 8 

Food Pantry 

9:30—3:30  

(Barneveld U.C.C.) 
 

 

 

9 10 

 

   Pastor’s Day 

           Off 

   Office Closed 

11 

12 

9:00 a.m. 

Worship Service 

 

 

 

13 

 

 

14 

 

15 

Food Pantry 

9:30—3:30 

 

 

16 

 

17 

   Pastor’s Day  

          Off 

   Office Closed 

 

 

Game Day 

9:30 am—12:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

18 

19 

9:00 a.m.  

Worship Service 
 

 

 

20 

Newsletter  

Deadline 

 

 

21 

 

 

22 

Food Pantry 

9:30—3:30 

 

 

 

23 

 

 

24 

 

   Pastor’s Day 

          Off 

   Office Closed 

 

       

25 

1st  Communion  

      Workshop 

10:00 am - 1:00 pm 

      at the BLC 

26 

1st Communion 

      Service  

           at  

     9:00 a.m. 
 

 

27 

 

 

 

28 29 

Food Pantry 

9:30—3:30 

 

30   
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Non-Profit Organization 

US Postage Paid 

Barneveld,  WI 

Permit No. 4 

Barneveld Lutheran Church 

505 Swiss Lane 

Barneveld, WI    53507 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Time Dated Material:  

 April 25, 2022 

Barneveld Lutheran Church  

Join us for Worship on Sundays at 9:00am 

Office Phone: 608-924-8621 

Tuesdays 9:00am  - 4:00pm 

Wednesdays 9:00am - 4:00pm 

Thursdays 9:00am - 11:30pm 

 or as needed. 

barneveldlutheran505@gmail.com  

 
Pastor Rhia Strohm 

Email: rstrohm61@gmail.com 
Cell: 608-341-5034 

BLC LIVE streams Sunday Worship Services at 9:00 am through our Facebook page.  You can see the most  

       recent service as well as weekday videos using this link (no account needed to view videos): 

                       https://www.facebook.com/BarneveldLutheranChurch/ 


